NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

May 3, 2011 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: David Osborne, Sean Sutton, Bill Grafton, Deborah Hill, Christopher Mickle and David Magee. 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to accept the agenda as written.

Second: Sean Sutton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

8:00 p.m. Norwell Farms: 2011 Plans

Present: Susan Peters – Farmer, and Laurie Hillstrand – Vice Chair, were present. 

Susan Peters has 5+ years of CSA farming experience. Susan has partnered with the Weir River Farm in Hingham and has been using their greenhouse, since there is none here.

Laurie Hillstrand said that Susan Peters, not knowing that there was an electrical line, did some digging with the mole-board. She didn’t use the rotor-tiller, which would have been even shallower. Dig safe has been out to the property multiple times and they are aware of underground electrical wiring. 

David Magee asked for clarity on the 70’x 70’ box that the Board Of Health drew on the map. Can it be used or is it not to be used? Abigail Hardy said that the box was the area that could not be used. 

Sean Sutton and Abigail Hardy will meet with Susan Peterson tomorrow to measure and mark from the east corner of the 70’ x 70’ box. He will also mark a 10’ buffer from the electrical wiring.

Abigail Hardy suggested the following steps:

*Step 1: She will research the existing records for the permits and electrical inspections.

*Step 2: If the permits do not exist, we would need to figure out the depth if the wiring. Find someone to      do test pits to find the depth of the electric. 

*Step 3: Ask Board Of Health if they are okay with farming over leaching fields. If not, under what conditions would they allow the farming of the field. 

*Step 4: Farming will be allowed in the field except for the 70 x 70 box. And consistent with the line established by Sean Sutton. 

Abigail Hardy will get something in writing from John Lunn regarding confirmation for depth of the line. 

Motion: David Magee moved to accept the conditions as mentioned by the agent.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

PUBLIC HEARINGS

711 Main Street / SE52- 968 / Construction of Retail Bldg. with parking                                  NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Tom McNulty, Hingham Lumber / Representative: John Cavanaro, Cavanaro Consulting

Abigail Hardy stated that the applicant had requested a continuance to the next meeting on May 17, 2011.

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to continue 711 Main Street to the next meeting on 5/17/11

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

122 Central Street / NCC# 11(11) / Septic System Installation                                                    RDA

Applicant: Theodore & Matilda Baldwin / Representative: Brendan Sullivan, Cavanaro Consulting 

Present: Brendan Sullivan – Cavanaro Consulting, Mr. Theodore Baldwin and two son-in-laws. 

Brendan Sullivan said that there is a failed septic system at rear of lot. They are proposing a septic tank and pump chamber pumping over to a septic field. Closest proximity to the BVW is the pump chamber of the septic system. The entire leaching field will be out of the 100’ buffer zone. Abigail Hardy said that the wetland line is accurate. There is a pipe draining into the wetland in the back, from the laundry and the plan is that it will be tied into the new septic. She suggests conditioning the project. Abigail Hardy feels that this is an improvement. David Osborne requested use of silt sock instead of haybales. 

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to issue a negative determination with the conditions of using silt sock, instead of haybales, and that the drain water pipe would be tied into the leaching field with PVC pipe. 

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None




LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

4 Clapp Brook Road / SE52-818 / Single-Family Home w/ Grading                                               COC

Applicant: Terrence YoungPresent: Mr. Terrance Young.

Discussion: Abigail Hardy handed out packet from Steve Ivas that includes the planting plan. The plants were installed and the lawn was removed as requested by the Commission. She is recommending that the Commission issue the Certificate Of Compliance.

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to accept the COC.

Second: Bill Grafton  


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None             

35 Barstow Ave. / SE52-970 / Pool & Cabana                                                   Request for Minor Mod.

Applicant: Arthur & Maryanne Giftakis / Representative: Brad McKenzie, McKenzie Eng. 

Present:  Arthur & Maryanne Giftakis 

Discussion: Arthur Giftakis said that they are asking to change an approved cabana house to a 10’ x 16’ pergola 

Abigail Hardy said that from the discussion that she had with Jeff Hatchet, the pergola is open and the pavers are semi-pervious. There are no grading changes.  

Motion: David Magee moved to accept the minor modification to remove cabana and replace with the pergola as shown on the plan stamped “received 4/27/11”. 

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

DISCUSSIONS
Sub-Committee reports

Pathways sub-committee – Christopher Mickle said that there is no information. There is no article. 

CPC – David Osborne said that the CPC articles that are in the works with the Commission are the monies that the Commission is requesting and the Forslund property, which is 20+ acres.  David Osborne will introduce the article for $200k, reduced from $300k. 

Abigail Hardy said that Alison Demong sent a notice requesting that the NCC support the Forslund property acquisition. 

Agent Report

Abigail Hardy said that regarding the Wildcat Conservation Restriction – the Commission signed the restriction and it was sent to the state. The state requested that they have more flowery language as to the intent of the restriction. They’ve reworded only the “purpose” section of the restriction. The state wanted the Conservation Commission to sign the application of the changed wording. The Commission would like some time to review the changes before signing. Update, the Laurelwood Lot was deeded to the Commission today.

51 Hoop Pole Lane – Request for Superseding Order

Abigail Hardy said that the meeting was moved to June 9, 2011. There were two documents that were requested from Bob Galvin. He sent one of the two documents to Abigail Hardy, yesterday, and it isn’t yet done. The Enforcement Order was done and is now being appealed. 

Abigail Hardy distributed a map showing all areas of the property that can be used as a reference. David Osborne asked if we want Abigail Hardy to write a formal letter to Gary Mackuch, with copies to Bob Galvin and Adam Brodsky, to say that the members are volunteers and they had changed their schedules to be able to attend the meeting. Deborah Hill said she had  to reschedule a meeting and then change the date a week before, since people have made arrangements, is an inconvenience to the Commission.  

Abigail Hardy wanted to know how the map should be changed. Deborah Hill said that the goal is to show  them that these are the alternatives where they could have expanded within the upland. Abigail Hardy will make a modification of Area D and submit to the members for review.

Alex Kahane request for return of escrow for Lot 3

Present: Alex Kahane

Abigail Hardy said that Mr. Kahane had submitted a request to have his escrow returned at the last meeting. She found that the escrow was put in place for the plants and also for the “no-salt zone” sign. She found in the file letters from Mr. Kahane’s lawyer and one of them is a quote from the lawyer that Mr. Kahane is using as a receipt. This receipt is pertaining to lot #4 and the lot in question is lot #3. Mr. Kahane said that the landscaping person made a mistake since nothing was done on lot #4. Abigail Hardy tried to get in touch with Four Seasons landscaping and it no longer exists.

Alex Kahane said that when he went to the site he had a photo of ferns that were there. 

David Magee asked if Mr. Kahane remembers how he paid for this. Mr. Kahane didn’t remember how he paid. He was asked for a receipt and this is what he produced. 

Scott Kudrick – current property owner. Never saw someone come out and plant ferns. Sean Sutton said that these ferns were to be planted and Mr. Kudrick is saying that they were not planted. 

Christopher Mickle said that when they were on the site visit for lot 4, they were provided with photos and what they observed was vegetation and not ferns. 

Abigail Hardy said that the Enforcement Order required that a planting plan be submitted and the planting plan submitted was more like a location plan. There was also a condition that required a “no-salt area” signage and this was not done. She stated that there were 3 Enforcement Orders. They list that the sign was not installed and it doesn’t reference the escrow. David Osborne said that this is not a receipt, it is a quote and it’s for the wrong piece of property. David Magee can’t agree with it not being a receipt since it is signed as paid. Sean Sutton said that the sign would need to be placed before the escrow could be considered.

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to not have the escrow released.

Second: Bill Grafton

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None  

Conservation Commission Reorganization

David Osborne said that a Vice Chair needs to be chosen. Christopher Mickle and Deborah Hill both stated that their terms would end in June.  Abigail Hardy will check with Jim Boudreau about how we can go about posting. 

Motion: David Magee moved to appoint Sean Sutton as Vice-Chair.

Second: Deborah Hill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

The Glen violation

Abigail Hardy said that she received a complaint about a violation at the Glen – trash at wetlands. The complaint came from the people whose unit is the closest to the trash. Sean Sutton will speak to the person he knows that is a member of the association and get her input as to what can be done. He will get the name of a point of contact that the letter can be addressed to. Abigail Hardy will then write a letter.

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills: W.B. Mason and Wes Osborne.

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to pay the bills to W.B. Mason and Wes Osborne

Second: Bill Grafton 

In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

2. Minutes:  4/6/10 –Abigail Hardy stated changes: page 2 (under 59 Winter St – “Habitat” to “Heritage”), page 4 (changed names – added Joyce, Ivas and Connor), under Wildcat (changed “the” to “their”), page 5 (added last name – Andy “Reardon”).

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to accept the minutes as read.

Second: Sean Sutton 

In Favor:  Deborah Hill, Sean Sutton, David Magee, Christopher Mickle and David Osborne. Bill Grafton - abstained.

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to adjourn at 10:25pm.

Second: Bill Grafton 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on October 18, 2011.

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman

